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CEO UPDATE
Community Grants

The Tammin Hockey Club will receive $900 towards the purchase of a new line
marking machine, which will benefit multiple sporting organisations as well as the
Tammin Primary School. 
The Tammin Garden, Heritage, and Recycling Club will be granted $1,000 for the
second stage of their history board project at the Tammin Roadhouse. 
Lastly, the Tammin P&C will receive a contribution of $2,100 towards the purchase of
shade sails that they will install over play equipment at the Tammin Primary School. 

I am thrilled to announce the outcome of the Shire of Tammin's Community Grant round.
After careful consideration, the Council has resolved to contribute to three projects that
will greatly benefit our community. 

We believe these initiatives will enhance our community's sports facilities, preserve our
local history, and provide much-needed shade for our children while they are at school. 

Unmanned Fuel DA Outcome
At the May Ordinary Council Meeting, Council considered the
Development Application request for the Unmanned Fuel facility on Lot
251 Great Eastern Highway Tammin. It is significant to note that as a
consequence of the applicant’s discussions and negotiations with Main
Roads WA following completion of public advertising, the proposal has
now been amended to address various issues and concerns raised
regarding traffic safety. 

Amendments include the relocation of the proposed refuelling facilities
with greater setbacks from the highway including the demolition of the
existing buildings on the land, reconfiguration of and upgrades to the
two existing crossovers to the Highway and prohibition of access to the
facility by all east- bound vehicles along the Highway. 

Based on these amendments the Council resolved to approve the
Development Application with 16 conditions associated with that
approval. 

If you would like to know more about proposed development I would
encourage you to read the comprehensive agenda item that was
prepared by the Shire’s planning consultant which is available on the
Shire’s website - https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/ordinary-
council-meeting/ordinary-council-meeting-24-may-2023/278

https://www.tammin.wa.gov.au/council-meetings/ordinary-council-meeting/ordinary-council-meeting-24-may-2023/278
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CEO UPDATE - continued
Home Changeroom Upgrades
The home changerooms at Donnan Park are getting a well
deserved makeover ahead of the first Tammin home game in July. 

Work has commenced on redoing all the plumbing and tiling to
modernise and refresh the space. The Shire plans to update
one area each year at the pavilion starting with the home
change rooms. 

Next on the agenda will be the ladies public toilets which are
planned to be included in the 2023/2024 budget that is
currently being drafted for Council considering in July.  

Netball Court Repairs
Repairs to the Netball Courts has been undertaken to ensure the
surface is ready to host the first Tammin home game in July.
Unfortunately due to the large trees in the proximity of the Courts
we have experienced some lifting of one of the slabs that caused
issues with the playing surface. This has been rectified for the
coming season however the issue is likely to continue in the
medium term and Council will investigate some longer term options. 

Welcome to Racheal - Farewell to Morgan
There is movement at the station as the Shire is bidding farewell to
Morgan Ware in early June, concluding her three and a half years of
loyal service. Morgan’s contribution to #teamtammin has been highly
valued and we extend our best wishes to her for all her future
endeavours. 

Rising to the position of Manager of Finance and Corporate Services,
the Shire of Tammin is thrilled to welcome Rachael King to this role.
With her recent relocation to Tammin from the Shire of Murchison and
her current successful management of the Shire of Tammin's Rates
and Revenue, Rachael brings an extensive wealth of Local Government
knowledge and experience. Rachael is currently completing her Master
of Accounting and Finance and we are truly delighted to have
someone of her experience join us on a full-time basis.
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UP-COMING EVENTS

Explore a vibrant array of market stalls showcasing local artisans and their unique
creations. 
Watch the kids' faces light up as they bounce around on the thrilling inflatables and
rides. 
Treat your taste buds to a delectable selection of food from the mouth watering food
vans, and quench your thirst at the lively bar. 
And to top it all off, groove to the beats of an incredible live band, setting the stage for
an unforgettable experience. 

Get ready for an explosion of fun and excitement at the annual Fuse Festival, brought to
you by the Shire of Tammin! 

This highly anticipated event has something for everyone, guaranteeing a fantastic day out
for the whole family. 

Don't miss out on this incredible celebration of community and entertainment! 
Save the date and join us at the Fuse Festival for a day filled with laughter, delicious food,
thrilling rides, and an electrifying atmosphere.

Fuse Festival

Join us for a night of laughter and
entertainment at Comedy Gold, the Shire of
Tammin's highly anticipated annual event!

Prepare to be delighted by the wit and charm of
four incredibly talented stand-up comedians as
they take the stage and leave you in stitches.
From clever observations to hilarious
anecdotes, this laughter-packed evening
promises to be a highlight of the year. 

Gather your friends and family and be prepared
for an unforgettable night of comedy gold. Mark
your calendars and secure your tickets now for
this uproarious extravaganza!

Bookings can be made over the counter at the
Shire Office or online via this link -
https://www.trybooking.com/CIGKG

Comedy Gold

https://www.trybooking.com/CIGKG


We have had a busy few weeks with our Better Beginnings tribe. We started Term 2
by going on a bear hunt with our favourite teddy bear or toy, enjoyed some sunshine
as we adventured outside and painted with leaves and flowers. On Wednesday, 24th
May the Better Beginnings children made their way over to the Tammin Primary
School to join the students for National Simultaneous Storytime.

We had so much fun hanging out with the big kids and participating in the activity.

Thanks so much Tammin Primary School for having us!

Better Beginnings
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WHAT'S BEEN HAPPENING

The Shire of Tammin is currently having issues with our
phone systems. This issue is currently being fixed but we
are unsure of when our line will be up and running as per
normal.

In the interim, you can contact the Shire Administration
Office on our temporary number (08) 9670 6850.

For further enquiries, please feel free to email us on
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au

Phones

mailto:shire@tammin.wa.gov.au
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Now that the Southern Link Project is officially complete,
Main Roads have installed line marking whilst regulatory
signage is being ordered and put up.
Repairs to the netball courts have been undertaken just
in time for the first home game in Tammin.
The Shire of Tammin's outside crew have been very busy
these past few weeks. Check out the amazing job they
have done upgrading footpaths around town and in
front of the Tammin Primary School. 
Just a friendly reminder to please refrain from parking
vehicles on footpaths or nature strips as this may
impede on foot traffic and accessibility.
Maintenance grading has taken place on carious roads
such as Youering Road, Mackin Road, Christison Road,
Chappell Wheeldon Road, Barrack Road, Tammin South
Road and a section of Cubbine Road. 
Grading will continue on to Cubbine Road and then
move on to Goldfields Road. 

OUTSIDE WORKS

TAMMIN SNAPSHOT



OPEN BURNING PERIOD
15th March - 31st October 2023

NO PERMITS REQUIRED

ADMINISTRATION OPENING HOURS



Open Monday - Friday | 9am - 4pm



 State Library and Department of Transport
services are available within these hours. 

We ask you that licensing clients arrive prior to
3.30pm to allow staff time to complete your

transaction prior to close.

Shire President:   

Deputy President:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Councillor:

Glenice Batchelor

Tanya Nicholls 

Nick Caffell

Barry Leslie    

Charmaine Thomson 

Courtney Thomson    

Burning Period InformationShire Councillors
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Burning Permits are no longer
required for burning actions as of 
15th March - 31st October 2023



If you require any further information,

please feel free to email us at
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au

SHIRE INFORMATION

The above dates may change due to seasonal fire
conditions in which case, the details of these changes

will be published locally and on Council's website.

Tammin Snapshot



 Do you have an eye for capturing
Tammin's landscapes and community?

 
We would love to see your unique photos!

Be sure to tag #shireoftammin when
publishing your photos or send them to us
for the opportunity to feature in the next

Tammin Snapshot. 



Photos can be sent via email to -
cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au


